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IALL Finance Committee

Report to the Board of Directors

2013

This year the Finance Committee has met once by Skype and exchanged many emails. 
Bank Accounts at August 1, 2013. 
Approximately 60% of the IALL funds are being held in a savings account where the interest rates are still low. There two CDs left  worth approx $97,500. CDs continue to produce minimal interest income, so financial advice will be sought in 2014 to determine a safe interest bearing option for Association funds.
Auditor. 
Robinson, Farmer, Cox Associates continue to be the Auditors and will have a report prepared in time for the Board meeting.

Membership.
The Treasurer has continued to work through the complexities of the institutional memberships, identifying suitable contacts, and dealing with the ongoing changes of subscription providers to institutions. Contacting individuals has proven a successful, if time consuming, approach and resulted in additional personal member renewals.

Attached is an analysis of 2012 membership which demonstrates the breadth of locations of members, with 382 members in 48 countries.  It is also worth noting that 70% of the membership is institutional. The Board may wish to address the balance of membership. Thanks to Xinh Luu and Diana Kiesler for preparing this. In the membership report an analysis has been done demonstrating income derived in 2012 and the minor difference that would have been generated with the increase in personal memberships to $95. Current membership numbers are lower than in 2012. Of concern is the ongoing decline in Institutional Memberships. 
Issues related to Membership that arose during the year included that of Life Members and their entitlements, Consortia members and their entitlements, and non renewal of membership by some members, and some nominees for the Board.
Financial Policies and Administrative Procedures completed
1. Thanks to Bård for working with Xinh to develop new forms now in place:
a. The new online forms for membership applications and renewals, as well as registrations for the Conference were completed online by many registrants, allowing for credit card payments, and worked well.
b. A new Expenses form which allows for multiple currency conversions, adds up the totals automatically, and is easy to fill out is also now available for use by the Board.

2. Improved financial prospect:

a. The new contract with Hein from next year was welcomed as it will assure the Association that production and postage costs of ILJI are being met by Hein for the next 5 years. 
b. Royalty payments have been followed up.

c. The 2011 and 2012 Conferences have generated a surplus; this will be used to support the Argentina meeting if needed.
3. With this report, we submit an unofficial 2013 Income and Expenditure summary, a draft 2014 budget, suggestion re a sponsors’ information page for the website, a Life member’s page, and an analysis of membership. 
4. The Treasurer will submit the official report of income and expenses for the AGM and board meetings in Barcelona.

Ruth Bird 
On behalf of the IALL Financial Committee, August 2013

